Rhode Island Pediatric Primary Care Relief Program Application
Prior to beginning the application, please read the program guidance and frequently asked questions available at http://www.eohhs.ri.gov/Initiatives/PediRelief.aspx. To complete this application, you will need:
• The practice's Tax Identification Number (TIN)
• The practice's National Provider Identifier (NPI). Also, referred to as Type 2 NPI or Group NPI.
• The practice's D-U-N-S (Data Universal Numbering System, or DUNS) number. If a practice does not have a DUNS number, one must be obtained prior to application. The practice can obtain one for free at this link https://www.dnb.com/duns-number/get-a-duns.html.
• The names and National Provider Identifier (NPI) numbers for each clinician with credentials MD, DO, NP, or PA who manages a patient panel at the practice site.
• The number of active patients as of May 31, 2020 who are children under the age of 18. Active patients are defined as those patients who have been served by the practice over the last two years: June 1, 2018 - May 31, 2020.
• Bank account information for electronic funds transfer
• Completed IRS Form W-9 if the practice is not enrolled in the Medicaid Fee-for-Service Program. This form must be emailed to EOHHS at OHHS.PediRelief@ohhs.ri.gov.
• Completed Immunization Quality Improvement Plan
Payments will be processed by the Medicaid Management Information System (MMIS). You will be asked to report a Medicaid Legacy Provider ID if the practice has one. If you are not currently enrolled as a Medicaid Fee-for-Service provider, the state will register you for the purpose of processing payments under the Pediatric Primary Care Relief Program. This will not result in you becoming a Medicaid Fee-for-Service provider. You may receive an IRS Form 1099 from the State of Rhode Island.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Incomplete applications will not be accepted. If you have any questions about this application, please contact OHHS.PediRelief@ohhs.ri.gov.
